
 
 

 
 
 
 

January 10, 2018  
 
The Honorable Larry Bryant   Email <larrysbryant@gmail.com>  
Mayor, City of Forrest City  
303 North Rosser  
Forrest City, AR 72336 
 
 
 RE:  NPDES Permit Number AR0020087, AFIN 62-00070  

EXECUTED NEGOTIATED CONSENT ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 
 
Dear Mayor Bryant: 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS No. 17-085, it was 
signed by the Director on October 23, 2017. The Order was sent for Public Notice on November 
10, 2017, and the effective date of the Order was December 10, 2017. The Order contains the 
following deadlines and requirements (as delineating in the attached email dated October 10, 
2017): 
 
• Item 1 of the Order and Agreement section of LIS No. 17-085 requires that a revised 
Corrective Action Plan (CAP) be submitted to the Department by January 9, 2018. Final 
compliance date is December 31, 2018. 
 
• Item 2 of the Order and Agreement section of CAO LIS No. 17-085 requires that 
Respondent submit the first progress report to the Department by January 9, 2018. Progress 
reports are due quarterly thereafter until the order is closed. Final compliance report is due 
December 31, 2018. 
 
• Item 3 of the Order and Agreement section of CAO LIS No. 17-085 requires that 
Respondent submit a SSES Report and SSO Plan for ADEQ review by March 10, 2018. 
Implement after Department approval. 
 
• Item 4 of the Order and Agreement section of LIS No. 17-085 requires that Respondent 
submit a progress report detailing actions taken under the SSES and SSO Plan by September 10, 
2018. Follow-up reports are due every six months thereafter, until the Order is closed. 
 
• Per item 5 in the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS No. 17-085, Respondent 
shall submit a final report, on or before the final compliance dates listed in the SSES and SSO 
Plans. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Please refer to CAO LIS No. 17-085 in any written correspondence to the Department. Should 
you wish to discuss this matter further, or schedule a meeting, you may contact me at (501) 682-
0664, or via e-mail pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Layne Pemberton 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
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